
 

 

Regeneration & Environment 

Riverside House 
Main Street 
Rotherham 
S60 1AE 
E-mail: Transportation@rotherham.gov.uk 
Email the Council for free @ your local library! 
 
Our Ref: Please Contact: Telephone Number: 
IS/122/21650/HT/07 Marc Hill 01709 822814 

 
28th June 2023 
 
 
The Owner/Occupier 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Proposed implementation of a 20mph speed limit on various roads in the 
Lawrence Drive area, Swinton, Rotherham.  
 
I write to inform you that the Council as Highway Authority proposes to promote a traffic 
regulation order (TRO) the effect of which would be the implementation of a 20mph speed limit 
on the roads shown in the table below: 
 
Alldred Crescent 
 

Beck Close Beecham Court 

Benton Terrace Calladine Way 
 

Cobb Court 

Cobb Drive Davies Drive Fox Court 

Greno Road Haythorne Way 
 

Lawrence Drive 

Sykes Court 

 

Thompson Drive  

 
 
Details of this scheme are shown on drawing number: 122/21650/HT/07 which is attached. 
 
The scheme itself will not include any physical traffic calming measures, such as road 

humps, at this time, as the main intention behind the proposals is to introduce a 20mph 

speed limit without the need for physical alterations to the road network. However, measures 

will be introduced at each entry point to the scheme, through changes to the speed limit 

signage, red coloured carriageway surfacing and speed limit roundels. Along the roads 

affected 20mph repeater signs will be installed. If you have any queries regarding this 

scheme, please do not hesitate to contact us by one of the methods available at the top of 

this letter. 

mailto:@%20amanda.stansfield@rotherham.gov.uk


 

 

This has been developed following suggestions made by your local Councillors to the Local 
Neighbourhood Road Safety Scheme Fund which has been set up in Rotherham to address 
community concerns. In this case the residential roads are frequently used by pedestrians 
accessing nearby local facilities and for leisure purposes. It will also better reflect and indicate 
to users the speed at which it is safer to travel throughout this residential area. 
 

The Traffic Regulation Order for the restrictions will be advertised by Notice in the local press 
and on site shortly. Formal objections to any aspect of this scheme will be required in writing 
to Legal Services at the address below (quoting reference NF/70238, or email: Legal-
TRO@rotherham.gov.uk) no later than 27th July 2023. Any objections must specify the 
grounds on which they are being made.  
 
Bal Nahal 
Head of Legal Services 
Riverside House 
Main Street 
Rotherham  
S60 1AE 

 
Yours faithfully 
 
Signature 
 

 
 
 
Marc Hill 
Senior Engagement & Communications Officer,  
Transportation Infrastructure Service, 
Planning, Regeneration & Transport, 
Environment & Regeneration 
 
Freedom of Information Act 

Details of any representations or objections received may be made available for inspection at council 

meetings and other forums or supplied to members of the public and others in response to requests 

for information under the “Freedom of Information Act” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


